Minutes of the Hopewell Electoral Board

March 3, 2017

The Hopewell Electoral Board met to conduct the items of business as noted below. Board Members present were: Mr. Herbert Townes – Chairman, Mr. Patrick Washington- Vice Chairman, and Mr. Moses Jackson – Secretary. The meeting was call to order at 10:00 am.

The Board discussed the items below and took the actions noted.

Reorganization of Electoral Board:

Mr. Jackson made the nomination that the Board holds their current positions. All agreed

Mr. Townes suggested to the Board that a letter be drafted to the Dean of Students to encourage voter participation from the students. Mr. Washington volunteered draft the letter.

The Board of Elections will be holding it annual training for EB members and Registrar Offices. Mr. Patrick Washington will be attending the training. (June 20-June 22)

The Board inquired if the Registrar had any more information on monies being available for new voting machines. The Registrar informed the Board that Council had not yet approved anything.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:00.

Respectfully submitted,

Mr. Herbert Townes - Chairman